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Notes

Title card

Notes

Big pan down from cliffs to beach, 
Herm and Judith are there

Notes

Herm looks into Judith's apathetic 
eyes

Notes

Herm gets an idea on how to spice up

his relationship

Notes

zooms off while Judith still is

uninterested

Notes

truck in to edge of cliff with 
flowers

Notes

Herm happily prances towards the

flowers

Notes

The happeist prancing you've ever 
seen

Notes

The happeist prancing you've ever 
seen

Notes

Cuts flowers with claw

Notes

Herm walking with flowers



Notes

Herm walking with flowers

Notes

Herm gasps at what he has discovered 
in front of him

Notes

His girlfriend is cheating on him 
with

another (much more attractive) 
hermit

crab!



Notes

Glances at flowers, realising his

efforts are now for nothing.

Notes

Tears well up in eyes

Notes

Runs off crying

Notes

Pan up from deadly rocks to Herm on 
top

of the same cliff from before

Notes

Lighting stikes

Notes

Lighting stikes

Notes

Lighting stikes



Notes

Herm on top of scary deadly cliff

Notes

Plucks a single flower, not ready to 
give up all hope

Notes

Lets go of the rest of the flowers, 
watching it fly off into the wind

Notes

herm looks down sad

Notes

when a gust of wind kicks up and 
knocks

him off balance

Notes

when a gust of wind kicks up and 
knocks

him off balance



Notes

he spins around

Notes

and grabs on with only one claw

Notes

Flower is grasped between his teeth

Notes

before his loses his grip

Notes

Flower is grasped between his teeth

Notes

Flower is grasped between his teeth

Notes

Flower is grasped between his teeth

Notes

Herm falls towards the scary rocks 
of death

Notes

Herm jumps off of cliff, wind picks 
him up and carries him away to the 
calm side of the cliff



Notes

He flys through the air, running 
into the light of the bomb

Notes

tide goes away very fast

Notes

And herm hits the bomb (faceplant)

Notes

And herm hits the bomb (faceplant)

Notes

And herm hits the bomb (faceplant)

Notes

Beat

Notes

Herm starts to see stars

Notes

flower floats down

Notes

flower floats down



Notes

Herm is in awe of what he sees

Notes

Rainclouds vanish

Notes

Its back to being bright and sunny

Notes

Herm is in awe of what he sees

Notes

Herm looks down and sees the 
flower...

Notes

goes to pick it up



Notes

goes to pick it up

Notes

Bomb starts to slowly roll forward

Notes

Screams in fear

Notes

Herm trying to lift bomb

Notes

Sand below starts to move, there is 
something under the ground and Herm 
moves upwards too

Notes

Herm grabs on to one of the nubs of 
the bomb and hangs on tight as it 
rolls forward



Notes

Long pan of the signs that mark the 
permiter of the minefield. All of 
the warning

signs telling people and critters to 
stay away

Notes

Bomb quickly rolls past the signs 
with cam shake

Notes

Bomb suddenly stops

Notes

Herm hits the sign



Notes

His eye is broken and now limp

Notes

He looks up with his one good eye

Notes

The sign that reads "Danger!" starts 
to

have multiple images

(his vision is bad)

Notes

The sign that reads "Danger!" starts 
to

have multiple images

(his vision is bad)

Notes

The sign now reads "Flowers"

Notes

Long pan of a minefield as it starts 
to blend reality with Herms daydream 
of the

perfect date in the flowers

Notes

Herm lovingly looks into the bombs 
eyes

Notes

his limp eye falls down



Notes

flings it back, trying to stay cool 
and

calm on this explosive date

Notes

Herm jumps up

Notes

big breath



Notes

goes in for the kiss

Notes

Kissing the bomb causes actual 
sparks to fly

Notes

sparks travel upwards

Notes

sparks travel upwards

Notes

sparks center around the light

Notes

sparks center around the light

Notes

Bomb is now lit up and activated

Notes

starts to blink



Notes

Herm is in a trance now, starts to 
daydream

Notes

Herm's claw is seen putting a ring 
on the light

Notes

He and the bomb are in a church for 
getting married

Notes

They smooch

Notes

Herm is now committed for long term 
relationship

Notes

Looking around for some ring shaped 
object



Notes

He finds it, the grenade ring

Notes

Herm ZIPS to the ring

Notes

Slides in on one knee

Notes

Slides in on one knee



Notes

Pops open the claws to show ring

Notes

Bomb is blinking

Dutch roll and zoom to light

Notes

Herm is crying happy tears, hoping 
to finally have found the love of 
his life

Notes

Cutting gets faster and faster here





Notes

Kaboom! Bomb goes off



Notes

Rubble and smoke are seen in the 
background

Notes

Rubble and smoke are seen in the 
background

Notes

Herm hits the ground, full of ash 
and still smoking

Notes

shakes it off



Notes

realizes what just happened

Notes

Starts to cry and break down



Notes

He notices the flowers that he toss 
away before

Notes

and is filled with rage over the 
fact that he just lost the love of 
his life and now thinks falling in 
love is worthless





Notes

Ground rumbles

Notes

An other explosion is seen in the 
distance

Notes

We see a far away figure come flying 
towards Herm

Notes

He looks and tracks the movement

Notes

Ground rumbles

Notes

Ground rumbles

Notes

Ground rumbles



Notes

Ground rumbles

Notes

A new crab lands in front of him, 
spooking him

Notes

He starts to help her up

Notes

keeps pulling

Notes

Ground rumbles

Notes

Arm pops off and he goes flying 
backwards



Notes

the new crab looks up, wondering 
what happened,

Notes

Sees him

Notes

Herm looks at arm

Notes

but then is shocked to see the new 
crab

Notes

She smiles

Notes

He really fancies her



Notes

Gets an idea

Notes

zips in

Notes

zips in

Notes

Herm smiles and gives the new crab 
what remains of the bouquet of 
flowers with her arm

Notes

Heart frame closes in on them as 
fades to black
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